
Chippewa Valley Boosters – Band and Color Guard

Chippewa Valley High School
18300 19 Mile Road
Clinton Township, MI 48038

Meeting Minutes March 13, 2024 @ 7:00 pm

Call to Order – Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm by Jeremy Suydam.

Director’s Remarks – Mr. Hoey

a. The New York trip will take place from 3/28-4/1, 2024.
b. There will be a mandatory parent meeting on 3/25/2024 @ 7pm. If you

have a conflict and are unable to attend you need to email me. The
itinerary will be sent out soon.

c. Luggage drop off will be on 3/27/24 from 7pm - 8pm.
d. Kids need to be dropped off at 5:15am and we will be boarding the buses

and leaving @ 7am.

Regular Business

A- Reading of the Minutes: February minutes accepted.

B- Treasurers Report for November – Presented by: Vicki Schembri
Beginning balance as of 2/1/2024 was $44, 762.10

1. Deductions of $981.10 include: MCGC awards, Carlo’s Pizza
for MCGC Concessions, lottery license for Scholarship
fundraiser.

2. Deposits of $1225.28 include: parent winterguard shirt order,
net concessions from winter concert, sale of winterguard
flags no longer being used, advanced scholarship fundraiser
tickets sold.

3. Ending balance as of 2/29/2024 is $45,006.28

Any questions regarding Treasurer Report/Student accounts please email
Vicki Schembri at cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com.

Uniforms- Jennifer Sankiewicz
1- Marching Band uniforms went out for cleaning on 3/13/24 and
will be back on Friday, 3/15/24.
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2- Everything will come back on the correct hanger and can be put
in the correct place in the uniform room.
3- Wants to put an advertisement in the program to help promote
business for the new dry cleaners we are using (Millennium)
4- Is looking for 2 or 3 parents that can help out with the Helmet
rack and Raincoats during band camp.

Old Business- Jeremy Suydam
1- Scholarship Fundraiser - was a huge success. We made $474.63

more this year than last.

New Business-Jeremy Suydam

1- Senior Scholarships- We have 3 scholarships that we award to
band members at the end of the year band banquet. This year we have an
additional scholarship that will be given by Mike and Lisa Passmore. For the
Houser award your student needs to be nominated. Please submit those
nominations to Jeremy Suydam.

2- 2024-2025- Band Booster Board elections- Please consider
becoming a board member. We are always looking for new parents that can help
with this. Nominations will begin in March and close in April. Voting of new
board members takes place in May. All board positions are open, so please
consider running for a position. Please send your nominations to Vickie Pelky as
she needs to contact the nominees to see if they will accept their nomination.

3- Band Banquet - if you would like your student to appear in the
Senior Slide show please send your pictures to Vicki Schembri as soon as
possible. Invitations will go out at the end of April.

4- Parent Meet and Greet- Will take place on 7/24/24 at the Clinton
Township Gazebo. The time will be made available in the next couple of months.
Vicki Schembri and Interstate 90 will be performing.

5- Craft Show Committee- Kim Suydam and Jennifer Cleland will
be chairing this event. They are always looking for help if anyone would like to
join their team. We have begun accepting applications for the event.

6- Capital Investments - we want to use some of the money to fix
the small and large band trailers. We would like to add LED lights to the large
trailer to make it easier for the volunteers to help when loading.

7- Band Booster Board Nominations and Elections - the
nominations have opened up today. All positions are always available if you
would like to nominate someone. If you know of someone that may be interested



in being on the board, please send their name to Vickie Pelky and she will
contact them. They have to accept the nomination to be on the ballot. The
elections will take place at the May Band Booster meeting.

For the next board the Vice President will be in charge of all social media.

Open Discussion:

- Is it possible to make it a requirement to have parents volunteer?
- We are reviewing if students will receive gym credit for Marching Band

Schedule of Upcoming Events:
3/25/24 - Mandatory NY meeting for parents & students @ 7pm in the Media

Center
3/26/24 - Winterguard friends and family show
3/28 - 4/1/24- NYC trip
4/11/24 - Band Booster Meeting @ 7pm
4/24-27 - State Band Festival

See schedule on-line – www.cvhs-bands.com

Meet Adjourned – motion to adjourn was made and accepted at 8:20pm

Attendees: Kim Suydam, Jeremy Suydam, Julie Havard, Stephen Jorgensen,
Vicki Schembri, Vickie Pelky, Jeanine Bruwier, Jennifer Sankiewicz, Jennifer
Cleland, Dianne Akabli, Jason Mucha, and Susan Harriaman

Respectfully submitted by Julie Havard

2022/2023 Band Booster Board Members

Tim Hoey, Band Director thoey@cvs.k12.mi.us

Jeremy Suydam, President cvhsbbpresident@gmail.com

Jeanine Bruwier, Vice President cvhsbbpresident@gmail.com

Vicki Schembri, Treasurer cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com

Jeanine Bruwier, Ways & Means cvhsbbfundraising@gmail.com

Vickie Pelkey, Corresponding Secretary cvhsbbmail@gmail.com

Julie Havard, Recording Secretary juleshav1108@gmail.com
Jennifer Sankiewicz, Uniforms sankie71@gmail.com
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